Cemetery Trustees
Meeting Minutes

4/3/2018

Meeting opened at 5:30 PM

Present were Chairman Susan Weeks, Charlotte,Allen, Guy Pike and Sexton Greg Buck.

A Public Hearing to announce the changes in Cemetary fees was held. No member of the public was in
attendance. Cemetary fees were corrected and will be given to Karen to put on the website.

The draft minutes of 3 March 2018 were approved as written.

Greg Buck notified the Trustees that Susan Edgerly had inquired about interring Ruby Gray on May 20.
The board informed Greg that he had the say of when the Townhouse Cemetary was open depending on
conditions. No damage should be done due to wetness, etc.

Sue informed the board that the new file cabinet is due on April 16. It weighs 500 pounds! Greg will
attempt to access a dolly from Uhaul to move it inside. Charlotte will investigate a lock box to store keys
for it and others.

Contract reviews will take place next month for Sexton and Maintenace.

The expendable trust now allows the Selectmen to accept Cemetary donations without Public Hearing.

With the recent abandonments in place the Trustees will be identifying the access path to each
Cemetary.

Sue shared that two of the old perpetual care trusts were specified for general maintenance.
Ms. Virginia Sislane has applied to purchase 4 contiguous lots.

The board approved the reimbersment of $26.85 to Susn Weeks for the purchase of 4 three ring
binders.

Charlotte will pursue the procuring of a sign for the Thomas Cemetary which will say, “Circa XXXX”.
The next meeting is scheduled for 1May 2018 at 5PM.
Meeting adjorned at 6:45 PM

Submitted by Guy Pike, Secretary, Cemetary Trustees



